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Board Turnover 

Last month, the 
CVPCSD bid farewell 
to Rolando de la Torre, 
who stepped down 
from his position on the 
Board of Directors after 
10 years of service. 
Over the years, 
Rolando has been 
instrumental in steering 
the District through 
both challenges and 
opportunities, serving 
with honesty, integrity, 
transparency, and 
dedication. His voice 
will be sorely missed on 
the Board, but the 
positive impact of his 
leadership will be felt 
for years to come. 
Thank you, Rolando. 

  

New Operations Contractor 

We would like to welcome our new operations 
contractor, 49er Water, led by Shane Burr. Shane has 
extensive experience as a lab director, with over 15 
years in the field. He founded 49er Water in 2019, 
applying his extensive knowledge in the field of 
water testing to a successful business. With over 40 
years of combined experience, we are confident that 
the team at 49er Water will enable CVPCSD to 
continue providing our community with the best 
water possible.  
 

Leash Up and Clean Up 

As much as we love our four-legged friends, it’s 
crucial to maintain a community where everyone 
feels safe and comfortable. This is a gentle reminder 
to all dog owners to keep your pets on a leash when 
out and about, preventing unexpected encounters 
that could lead to accidents, injuries, or distress. A 
leash is the best way to respect the space of those in 
our community who are uncomfortable around 
dogs.  

It’s also important to respect our beautiful 
community by cleaning up after your dog. Nobody 
enjoys stepping in or smelling dog waste, and by 
cleaning up, you contribute to a cleaner, more 
pleasant environment for everyone.  
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The Christian Valley Park, CSD, Board of Directors schedule to meet on the second 

Tuesday of each month at 7:00 p.m. in the California Conservation Corps Administration 

Building, 3710 Christian Valley Rd. All residents of the District are welcome to attend in 

person or via Zoom. An updated agenda can be found at ChristianValley.org. 

Ensure Proper Drainage This Rainy Season 

With the rainy season upon us, it’s crucial to take proactive steps to prevent 
flooding and ensure our drainage systems function as intended. A well-
maintained drainage system is essential to prevent flooding and water 
damage within our community. Blocked culverts can lead to water backing 
up, which can cause flooding in your property and surrounding areas. This 
not only damages homes but can also disrupt local traffic. 

Everyone can help by regularly checking and removing leaves, branches, 
trash, and sediment from culverts. If we all work together and make this a 
seasonal routine, we will be doing our best to avoid property floods and 
avoidable road problems.  

By regularly clearing our culverts, we protect our homes, our streets, and 
our community. 

Roadway Tree Maintenance 

In the coming months, CVPCSD 

will be out trimming trees along the 

roadway. Overgrown branches are 

a leading obstruction on our roads 

and pose a hazard when left 

untended. This maintenance will be 

ongoing and done as needed. If you 

have any questions or concerns, feel 

free to contact the District. 

 

2024 Recap 

2024 was an exciting year for the 

District. Great headway was made 

in planning for the Kenneth Loop 

Project, which will ensure critical 

water service redundancy for a 

large portion of our residents. We 

want to thank the community for 

voicing both your concerns and 

support and look forward to 

serving you in 2025. 


